TOWN OF HAMPTON



Church Street Force Main Replacement Project Construction Notice

At the Special Town Meeting in August, funding was approved to replace two force main sewer pipes that run under the marsh from the Hampton Beach area to the Town's Wastewater Treatment Facility (WWTF). The existing force mains have incurred three breaks in the marsh in the past two years. This required that a temporary emergency bypass force main be installed along Route 101 which was completed this past summer. Constructing the permanent replacement is a high priority in order to maintain sewage flows from the Beach area, while preventing further environmental incidents.

Beginning next week erosion control will be installed and site preparation will occur. CONSTRUCTION WILL BEGIN AT THE WWTF STARTING OCTOBER 22, 2018, AND FROM THERE, CONTINUE ALONG TIDE MILL ROAD THEN OUT TO ROUTE 101.

DURING THIS TIME THERE WILL BE TRAFFIC DELAYS, ROAD CLOSURES AND DETOURS ALONG TIDE MILL ROAD. THERE MAY ALSO BE DETOURS AND DELAYS AT THE TRANSFER STATION.

We understand that there are residents, businesses, school busses and delivery vehicles that will need access to this area. We are inviting you and/or your tenants to attend an informational meeting to discuss the construction plans and any concerns you may have on Thursday October 18, 2018 at the Town Hall - Selectman's Meeting Room. (100 Winnacunnet Road) at 3:30 pm.

There will be delays, multiple construction zones and detours throughout this project and for everyone's safety PLEASE SLOW DOWN in this area and along the surrounding roads.

If you are cannot attend this meeting and have specific questions or concerns, please feel free to call the Department of Public Works at 603-926-3202 and ask to speak with the Deputy Director Jennifer Hale.